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Elizabeth and Jennifer
Thank you both for your time last week, we hope that you found the meeting a useful update on
where Vattenfall have got to on a number of issues. The general purpose of the meeting was to
update Nature Scot (NS) and Aberdeenshire Council (AC) where Vattenfall have progressed to in
respect of a number of matters which are considered to be of interest to them.  These are
summarised as follows:
 
Update in respect of aviation
Vattenfall are working with the MOD and there is agreement in principle in respect of what is
require. It is anticipated that the wording for a condition can be agreed and as soon as there is
agreement we will advise.
NATS have removed their objection and written to the ECU to confirm this.
Work is ongoing with the CAA with respect to visible aviation lighting. A report has been
prepared by Osprey, following consultation with stakeholders. This identifies a reduced lighting
scheme of 4 turbines which would be lit. these turbines are the cardinal turbines. It is anticipated
that the remaining turbines would be lite with IR lighting – this is consistent with the existing
turbines. It is hoped that the CAA will respond at the start of December – any update will be
provided as swiftly as possible.
 
Turbine size
Vattenfall have considered the potential to reduce the overall height of the turbines.
A ZTV has been prepared which shows that the increase in height from 149.9m tip to 180m tip
has some additional visibility mainly focused on the slopes of the higher area around the site.
The additional visibility is considered to be limited.
Wirelines showing the difference between turbines at 149.9m to tip and 180m to tip were
shown and copies will be provided. During the call we looked at The Tap o’ Noth, The Buck and
Glass.
The existing turbines are 110m and the difference in scale to the proposed turbines is
understood to be a concern to AC.
The purpose of presenting the information was not to seek additional comment from Nature
Scot NS or AC but to advise them on the process Vattenfall have been through following
feedback to consider the potential for smaller turbines.
The ZTV and wirelines will be provided to NS and AC.
 
Wild cat update
There has been ongoing work to consider the potential to provide habitat
enhancement/improvement for wild cat in the wider area. This has been delayed by covid and
lack of opportunity to visit the local area.
Work has been undertaken to identify land owners who may be receptive to habitat
improvements on their land which would be beneficial to wild cats. It seems that there are some
land owners who would be willing to engage in the process and this is being progressed. The
next stage is some site work to look at the locations on the ground and consider what could be



done.  This is due to be undertaken before Christmas.
 
Committee consideration

Feedback from the AC EHO on noise is awaited and is expect around the 20th November. The
content of this feedback will need to be considered. Depending on the outcome it maybe
sensible to delay the consideration of the application by the area committee in December.  If it is
possible to reach agreement on noise prior to committee this would be preferred.
It is understood that agreement on condition wording with the MOD is not crucial prior to the
area committee.  
It is understood that currently the area committees are being recorded and it is possible to view
them on YouTube after the event. The Infrastructure Committee maybe live streamed.
It is possible for the applicant to present to the area committee – usually a 5 minute slot.
Advance notice is required for this  
 
AOB
It is agreed that there is no requirement at this stage for the Clashindarroch II application to take
account of the Clashindarroch Extension application which is currently the subject of scoping.
 
Please do not hesitate to get in touch with any further questions which you may have.
Kind regards
Alison
 
 
Alison Sidgwick
Technical Director (Planning)

Stephenson Halliday
23 Melville Street
Edinburgh
EH3 7PE
0131 314 2770
www.stephenson-halliday.com

Please note that my usual working days are Monday – Thursday
 

 






















































































